
 

 

 

North Texas Crime Prevention Association 

General Meeting  

August 15, 2019 

The training meeting was held at Dallas Police Department, 1400 Lamar Street, Dallas. The 
Training began at 10:00 a.m. with Red Holmes leading the group in prayer. Treasurer Lita 
Snellgrove led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American flag. The training topic was “Implicit 
Bias” taught by Joli Robinson and Corp. Amber Roman. Training ended at 11:55 a.m. 

The General Meeting began at 12:00 p.m. Board members present were Treasurer Lita 
Snellgrove and Civilian at Large George Clark. President Scott Voigt was absent on medical 
leave. Secretary Leslie Willingham was on vacation. Other board members were unable to 
attend because of work related duties.  

Visitors were welcomed. Jackie Carter with the National Child Safety Counsel introduced herself 
and gave information to members.  

Vickie Stonaker was recognized, she retired from Dallas PD after 30 years of service. 

Training next month September 19th will be at Compass Church, 2600 Hall Johnson Road, 
Colleyville. The topic will be “Crime Prevention and the Faith Based Community. Instructors will 
be Officer Chad Laprelle and Rodney Blaukat. 

The 2020 TCPA Conference will be July 13-17, 2020 at the Texas A&M Hotel and Conference 
Center College Station.  

By-laws update was sent to membership, any recommendations should be sent to President 
Scott Voigt. 



Wendy Sheriff and George Clark will represent NTCPA at the North Texas Law Enforcement 
Engagement Symposium on September 5th. 

Membership is 129 and attendees were encouraged to renew or join NTCPA. 

Treasurer Lita Snellgrove gave the treasure’s report. 

Civilian at Large George Clark continues to recruit members. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Curtis Garrett and seconded by George Clark. The motion 
passed. The meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 

 

Minutes taken by NTCPA Treasurer  

Lita Snellgrove 

 

 

 

 


